Moderator of the Curia

The Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Washington

Dear Staff,
I share with you Pope Leo XIV’s first Apostolic Exhortation, Dilexi Te, linked below.

https://www.vatican.va/content/leo-xiv/en/apost_exhortations/documents/20251004-dilexi-
te.html

I’'m also sharing Cardinal McElroy’s statement regarding Dilexi Te below:

“In his new Apostolic Exhortation, Dilexi Te, Pope Leo has given the Church a beautiful
reflection on the relationship that every disciple must have with the poor of our world. Starting
with the proclamation that “Love for the Lord is one with love for the poor,” the Holy Father
traces the uninterrupted centrality that the poor have played in the Church’s proclamation of the
Gospel in every age and culture, and the rich legacy that the saints have left us in their
comprehension that love for God is not possible for the Christian without love for the poor. Pope
Leo illuminates the ties that call us to a deep affection for the poor and a profound sense of
solidarity and action in the world to alleviate poverty and the structures that perpetuate it in the
age in which we live.

I pray that the people of the Archdiocese of Washington will find in this Apostolic Exhortation a
new source of prayer, reflection, analysis and action, as well as a renewed understanding of the
compassion of Jesus Christ which knows no bounds.”

As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office, please let us know.

With gratitude for all you do, I am
Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Reverend Juan Esposito
Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia
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